



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 17, 2015 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:12pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Brian Gathercole
Minutes: 

Minutes of the October 20, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Motion made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ed Haas to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were handed out.  
KVFD did fire prevention month at Octorara and area preschools.

KVFD signed another contract for the sale of Martins Corner and lowered price.

A church group from Mine Road is still interested in the Atglen Bldg, will look at building 11/18/15 with Atglen’s zoning office.

Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of October 2015 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Ed Haasl - Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Financial Review – Vicki sent an email to France, Anderson, Basile & Co. no reply, will call them.
Ray S. suggested in his report to form a focus group to do a district hazard/risk assessment.  

Motion: Motion was made to by Ray C. to form a focus group to do a district hazard/risk assessment consisting of FD, District, rep from each municipality, community rep for each municipality and a business rep form each municipality, seconded by Tom S.  Approved by all.
District specific information is available on Fire Department’s website and was sent to each municipality to link to their sites.

Wrap Up:
Sadsbury Townships meeting was this morning and got pretty heated, with Dave Reynolds and Stephanie Silvernail  Dave stated to get rid of KVFD and that Sadsburyville FC can do the whole township for $55,000.00 a year.  No answer from the township.  
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell.  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.

Next Meeting: December 15, 2015
Respectfully Submitted: November 18, 2015 Vicki Florian, Secretary

